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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

                        
 

 

 

THE WEEK AHEAD 

This Weeks Newsletter 

From the Principal 

From the Assistant Principal 

School Leaders Induction 

Term  1    

Week 3 Wed 8th February Parent group 

Meeting 7pm All 

welcome 

Week 4 Wed 15 February Whole School 

Assembly—Year 4 

Hosting 

 Wed 15 February Meet the teacher 

2.30-7.30 

 Thu 16 February Meet the teacher 

2.30-7.30 

 Fri 17 February New families 

welcome picnic 6.30

-8.00 

    

    

    

    

Dear Parents, 

 

What a start to the year we have had! 

 

We welcomed 51 new children to Kindergarten and 22 new students to 

the rest of the school, showing that our little school is healthy and grow-

ing. This term we will have two open days to encourage enrolments, 

supported by a Facebook and advertising campaign in the local commu-

nity. Beautiful posters have been designed for us, advertising that St 

Joseph’s is a school where “learning has no limits”. 

 

We have 4 new members of staff: Maria Longo and Jessica Triebe in 

Year 1, Vicki Bourke our Year 1 teacher assistant and Lisa McLaren 

who is in the Office Monday to Wednesday. 

 

The first week back is always action packed but last week , more so than 

usual. I thank all  my wonderful staff for the way they handled the hoax 

call last Wednesday and I hope that enough communication was given 

to you about the evacuation. Some parents have fed back to me that 

Skoolbag was not working as it should  and we are working with 

Skoolbag to deal with this 

 

On Friday we had Daily Telegraph come to visit the school to see our 

stage 3 learning and we had photos and an article in the paper. (see the 

school Facebook page for more information.) I was so proud of the great 

learning on display even at 1:30 on a Friday afternoon. 

 

Tonight is the first parent group meeting for the year, in the library at 

6:30pm. ALL welcome. Our first whole school community event is 

coming up quickly—the St Joey’s Family Picnic, Friday 17th February 

at 6:30pm. 

 

Never a dull moment at St Joseph’s, 

With kind regards, 

Lesley Studans. 

 

 



    

    

    

    

    

2017   Term 1  

Week 1 Fri 27 January Staff  commence School—Testing Day 

Week 2  Mon 30 January Testing day 

 Tues 31 January Year1  to Year 6 students return normal classes 

 Wed 1 February Kindergarten commence / Champagne & tissues 9am 

   Whole School Assembly—Welcome to 2017 

Week 3 Tue 7 February Beginning Of year Mass 

 Wed 8 February Parent group Meeting 7pm All welcome 

Week 4 Wed 15 February Whole School Assembly—Year 4 Hosting 

 Wed 15 February Meet the teacher 2.30-7.30 

 Thurs 16 February Zone Swimming Carnival 

 Fri 17 February New families welcome picnic 6.30-8.00 

Week 5 Thurs 23 February Open Afternoon/Evening John Paul II 

 Fri 24 February Swimming Diocesan Carnival 

Week 6 Tues 28 February Shrove Tuesday / Pancake Day 

 Wed 1 March Ash Wednesday 

   Whole School Assembly Stage 3 Gold Hosting 

Week 7   Catholic Schools Week 

 Tues 7 March Open Classrooms 

Week 8 Wed 15 March Whole School Assembly Year 3 hosting 

 Fri 17 March St Patrick’s Day in class Liturgy 

   School Cross Country 

Week 9 Tues 21 March St Joseph’s Feast Day Mass 12noon 

 Fri 24 March Annunciation in Class Liturgy 

Week 10 Wed 29 March Whole School Assembly Stage 3 White Hosting 

 Fri 31 March School Easter Disco (4.45-6pm) (6.15-7.30) 

    

 
CALENDAR OVERVIEW 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

 
 
How was school today? What did you do today?   
Ever ask your child this question and get ‘Good’ and ‘Nothing’  
 
Talking to your child is important and studies have shown that oral language skills precede 
reading and writing and help to develop rich vocabulary and language/communication skills - 
which all contribute to reading and writing success. So always seek opportunities to talk to your 
child.  

A great conversation to have with your child is about their day at school.  The key to finding out 
about your child’s day at school is to ask the right question. Each fortnight I will be adding 2 
questions that you can ask your child.  Here are the first two. Listen to your child and give them 
the opportunity to talk without interruption.  If you get a short answer and would like more 
information just ask - “I’d love to hear more about that...” or “Tell more about that ….”  
 

1. What did you find exciting about your learning today? 

2. When did you feel cared for today?  

 
ATTENDANCE  
 
Australia has one of the very best education systems anywhere in the world. Each day, our 

young people are provided with opportunities to learn more about the world they live in through 

their experiences in and out of the classroom. Schools teach children about themselves, their 

relationships with others and about life beyond school. This includes preparing them for the 

workforce. 

Regular attendance at school is critical to ensuring that every student has the kind of 

opportunities in life that he or she deserves. When students are not at school, they are missing 

out on so much. Without the knowledge, the skills or the support that schools are so good at 

providing, young people can get left behind and find themselves underprepared for a fast-paced 

and often very challenging world. 

In 2017, St Josephs will be lending our support to a campaign called ‘Every Learner, Every 

Day’, an initiative designed to all remind students and parents why regular school attendance is 

so important. As part of this campaign, a range of resources and strategies will be made 

available to help parents, if help is needed. A poster that explains simply the benefits of being at 

school regularly is included in this communication. I encourage you to think about the ideas 

suggested on the poster and to speak to your child about these messages.   

I appreciate that this is not a matter that may impact on a large number of our families; however, 

if the ‘Every learner, every day’ campaign can assist even just a few students to be at school 

more regularly, with all the benefits that come with that, it is a terrific outcome. 

Thank you in advance for your support of this important initiative. 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

STAGE COORDINATORS  

To support the teachers and parents, we assign coordinators to each stage.  Below are the 
Stage Coordinators for the following Grades: 
 
Kinder – Lesley Studans 
Year 1 and 2 – Anne Watson 
Year 3 and 4 – Joanna Delvecchio  
Year 5 and 6 – Trevor Atkins 
 
The coordinators work with the teachers in supporting them with teaching and learning, 
PBS4L, attendance, student learning and personalised plans and any other matters related to 
the stage.  
 
 
CHESS LESSONS  
 
We are pleased to be offering chess lessons to students in Year 1 – 6 on Thursday afternoon 
from 2.45 – 3.45 in the library at St Josephs again this year.  Please find attached the letter 
with all the information about the chess lessons, costs and dates. If you have any questions 
please feel free to come and ask me or come and see a lesson on Thursday 9th February.   
 
CODING WORKSHOPS 

 
After the success of the coding workshops run by CodeSpace on Tuesday afternoon at St 
Josephs last year, it has been decided to run these workshops again this year. This program 
is ideally for Primary students, however students from Year 1 and 2 can participate if they 
have some experience in coding.  Below is some information about Coding from CodeSpace.  
Attached to the newsletter is further information about how to enrol, the workshop content, 
the dates and cost to participate in the program.  
 
  

 
 
 









When you click finish, your interview confirmation will be emailed to you 
automatically – please check your junk mail folder if you do not receive 
your email immediately.  
 

St Joseph’s Primary School 

Schofields 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
On the 15th February, you are invited to attend a Meet the Teacher interview in order for 
the teacher to gain some insights about your child and your hopes for them during 2017.  
Online interview bookings allow you to select a time that best suits your busy schedule. 
Please make a booking at your earliest convenience, as times will fill up fast. To make a 
booking just click the link www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow the simple steps 
below.  

g8x46 

How do I make a booking? 
You can access the website directly on 

http://schoolinterviews.com.au/book   
or click the link on our school website 
www.stjosephsschofields.catholic.edu.au 
Enter the school event code KAH5L and click go. 
Follow the three simple steps below. 

 

 

For parents that don’t have access to the Internet, please contact the school office and we 
will be happy to make the online booking with you. Interviews are for 10 minutes.   
 

You can change your interview bookings by re-visiting the www.schoolinterviews.com.au 
website. Remember to use the same name and email address you used when you made 
your original booking. Parents wishing to change their interview times but find the 
bookings have closed, should contact the school directly on 9626 1328. 
 
Lesley Studans     
     Principal 

 



                    GETTING TO KNOW YOUR CHILD 

 
Child’s Name _______________________________________________________  Class 

__________________________ 
 

Dear Teacher  
 
 

1. These are some of the positive personal qualities my child displays. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

2. My child engages in the following sports, activities and interests. (Both inside and outside of 
school) 

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

3. At school, my child’s strengths are. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

4. These are the areas that I would like to see my child improve and achieve more. 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

5. These are my hopes and goals for my child this year. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

6. The following is important information you need to know about my child.  (Eg Medical 
issues, social or behavioural difficulties, special abilities, custody/access arrangements.  

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
     7. To help with my child’s learning at home I would like more information about…. 
          e.g. Number busting, how to help with reading. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Parent Name ___________________________________________ Parent Signature ___________________________________ 



SCHOOL FEES TERM 1 2017 

Families will be receiving their School Fees statement in the upcoming weeks. These 

statements are sent from the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) 

outlining the 2017 school fees for your child. Included in this Tax Invoice are the 

Payment Plans families can adopt for their 2017 tuition fees. Please follow the 

instructions, should you wish to utilise the Direct Debit or BPay options to commence 

payments on the 6th March as follows:  

FLEXIBLE PAYMENT PLAN – NORMAL RUN  

We are pleased to be able to offer you a Flexible Payment Plan (FPP) for your 

2017 School Fees. Our preferred payment method for FPP is Direct Debit, 

however the form will need to be completed and lodged with the Diocesan 

Development Fund before the 24th February 2017. Alternatively you may 

elect to use BPAY but would need to set this up directly in BPAY via your Bank 

so that the first payment occurs by 6th March 2017.  

If a payment plan was not included in your Tax Invoice and you wish to organise a 

payment plan, please contact Mrs Leonie Beck via email 

lbeck@parra.catholic.edu.au or on 9626 1328, if you have any queries regarding 

your account or if you wish to discuss payment arrangements with the Principal. 

NEED TO KNOW 

School Hours 
8:00am -  Supervision Commences 

 

8:30 -  School Commences 

 

10:30-11:00am -  Recess 

 

1:00-1:30pm -  Lunch 

 

2:30pm -  Dismissal 

Second Hand Uniform Shop 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Monday mornings  

8:30—9:00am  

Or contact Tina on 0417 457 417 

  



School Banking News 
School Banking is back for 2017 and operates on Wednesdays. If your child 

child would like to join the School Banking programme, please visit the 

Banking Co-Ordinators outside the  Community Space, and we can provide 

the details on how to get you started. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS & VICE CAPTAINS INDUCTION 

The 2017 School Captains, Vice Captains and school leaders were in-

ducted at our Opening school mass on Wednesday 7th February.  Pic-

tured below with Principal Lesley Studans left to right is School Cap-

tain Charlotte Grima, Vice Captain Madison Ozmun & Jacob Trini-

dad and School Captain Joel Webb. Congratulations. 








